
 

 

 

 

 

 

July 20, 2023 

 

 

John Medberry 

IHC Scott, Inc. 

10303 E Dry Creek Dr 

Centennial, CO 80112

 

 

Re: Rifle Gravel Pit #1 - File No. M-2021-052  

 IHC Scott, Inc. 

         Amendment (AM-1) 

 Amendment #1 requests to change the mining method. 

 

Dear John Medberry: 

 

On July 20, 2023 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety concluded its review of the 

Amendment application submitted to the Division on April 20, 2022, addressing the following: 

 

IHC Scott, Inc. has applied for an Ammendment to the Rifle Gravel Pit #1 to revise the mining 

method at the site to be changed to wet mining methodology. 

 

The decision reached by the Division is:  awaiting warranty.  Approve new permit (amended 

application AM-1) pending acceptance of FW and PW documents. 19.63 ac permit, with 19.0 ac 

affected, wet mining, PML of Wildlife Habitat. 

 

The terms of Amendment No. 1 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into Permit No. M-

2021-052. All other conditions and requirements of Permit No. M-2021-052 remain in full force and 

effect. 

 

The revised liability amount exceeds the financial warranty currently held (see below), please submit 

additional bond or a rider to your existing bond that equals or exceeds the Revised Liability.  The 

revision will not be final until the bond is approved by the Division. 

 

 

Bond Held: $0.00 

Prior Liability: $0.00 

Change in Liability: $336,963.00 

Revised Liability: $336,963.00 

Prior Permit Acreage: 0.00 

Change in Permit Acreage: 19.63 



 

 

Revised Permit Acreage: 19.63 

Prior Affected Acreage: 0.00 

Change in Affected  Acreage: 19.00 

Revised Affected Acreage: 19.00 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (303) 866-3567 x 8183, or by email at 

Amy.yeldell@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

Amy C. Yeldell 

Environmental Protection Specialist 
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